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WORD OF INTRODUCTION 

 

2020 ï THE JUBILEE YEAR 

 

Treasured members of the IPA,  

I would like to imagine that we all enjoy the thought of being 
part of the 70th anniversary of the founding of the IPA. There 
will be many iconic events throughout 2020. Many of these 
will take place in the birth section of the IPA, the United 
Kingdom.  Several times our thoughts will go back to Arthur 
Troop who in 1950 formed the IPA together with other police 
officers. A friendship association for police officers to 
facilitate cross-border understanding and to cherish world 
peace. A lot of time has passed since these early days, but 
I am happy to say that we still safeguard the same values 
and the same aims.  

Sections have opened their doors for members from other 
professions within law enforcement. We should keep in mind that membership of the 
IPA is something you seek since we like to be part of something more than ójustô being 
a law enforcement officer. The IPA has got additional values. IPA members gain 
access to a multitude of things far beyond the basics that might be granted by our 
employer. The IPA offers social protection, cultural knowledge, professional exchange 
and seminars, friendship weeks, defensive tactics, travel, external relations, hobbies, 
sports, IPA accommodation, and so much more é however most importantly of all, it 
offers friendship.  

Remember that friendship will only work if you safeguard the connection with 
recognition in return. Friendship can never be granted, but it can be offered and 
returned.  

I used to like the word óacquaintedô in this respect, as many in the IPA just meet briefly. 
Social media brings many acquaintances to your attention, and we believe we know 
each other. I am able to keep contact with many IPA members, and I can meet many 
new ones online. These acquaintances will acquire a higher value the day you meet 
in person. Up until then, a distance will be between you. Friendship asks for a little bit 
more effort; small talk, laughs, and sorrows shared over time. Initially we meet on 
neutral ground, but over time in each otherôs homes. Meeting eye to eye and spending 
time together will raise friendship to another level. This friendship will open doors and 
will remain despite distance, rank, gender or age. By understanding friendship, you 
will grow your respect for others and for the IPAôs values.  

I encourage you all to participate in the iconic events, friendships weeks and weekends 
that will be on offer during this jubilee year. I know that if you open your hearts, you 
will make acquaintances, and some of these will turn into your future friends.     

In my role as Secretary General, I have the honour to guide police officers from 
countries all over the world that do not yet have an IPA Section in their country, on 
their options on becoming an IPA member. I am pleased to see their interest, and our 
good standing and reputation as an association. I am grateful that we have sections 
that accept Foreign Associate Members (FAMs). These sections are dedicated and 



IPA NEWSLETTER ï MARCH 2020 Page 3 

 
 

make an effort to support police officers in other countries in establishing a new IPA 
section.  

Our latest addition is just ahead when I write these lines: A Founding Meeting of IPA 
Albania will take place in Tirana, Albania at the end of February. A few years ago, IPA 
Serbia accepted the IEB request to act as sponsor section for FAMs from Albania. 
Years of promotion and support have borne fruit. I encourage more sections to 
volunteer and become supporting sections for our potential FAMs. Every new FAM in 
2020 will be an IPA acquaintance and a future friend that joined during the IPAôs 70th 
anniversary year. Time to celebrate! 

May-Britt V.R. Ronnebro, IPA Secretary General 

 

 

IPA NEWSLETTER SURVEY 
 

Win a Limited-Edition IAC Badge! 
 

Thank you to everyone who replied to our February survey, which revealed that most 
of you receive our IPA Newsletter via your national section. 

This month, we are looking for your ideas on how to celebrate! 

The IPA turns 70 this year ï many sections are organising 
dedicated festivities for this occasion, and one of the 
highlights of the IPA calendar 2020 will without doubt be 
the Jubilee celebrations during the IPA World Congress 
in Spain. 

Enter our survey to help us 
celebrate the IPAôs 70th 
Anniversary!  

10 lucky prize draw winners will 
receive a limited-edition IAC badge, 
featuring the Arthur Troop House, 
shown here modelled by Section 

Austriaôs IPA Teddy   

Thank you and good luck! 

  

 

 

 

 

  

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScPi6u1lKSkqG9UwAgPB1sAXyOHlp6nooNYMEqINH3q0Dh02Q/viewform
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AROUND THE WORLD 

 

NEW NATIONAL PRESIDENT 
 
 

  IPA Hungary

 
 

 

Dear IPA friends, 

I am pleased with this opportunity to share some information on both myself, as well 
as on the goals and ideas concerning the future of the Hungarian IPA movement. 

 

Professional Biography: 

I have been working for the Hungarian Ministry of Interior for 
almost 48 years. 

At the beginning, I served as a criminal investigator, then 
taught criminal law and investigation at the Police College. 
Later, I worked as the rector of the College. I earned a PhD 
in Criminology, focusing on the development and 
characteristics of organised crime in Hungary. 

For twenty years, as a Senior Executive, I led the 
organisation which is responsible for the senior police 
selection and leadership training. Currently, I am the editor-
in-chief of the Ministry of lnterior's scientific journal (called 
Belügyi Szemle), working full-time. 

 

Aim and Mission: 

On 29 November 2019, I was elected unanimously as President of the section during 
the Senior Official's re-election of the IPA Hungarian Section. 

The result of the election clearly indicates to me that the Hungarian IPA membership 
wants to change, and through its vote, has chosen the path of renewal. I am aware of 
the responsibility, and that the upcoming events of the coming years will have a 
decisive influence on the life of the Hungarian movement, indeed on its history. I firmly 
believe and confess that the Hungarian IPA movement is ahead in the way of choosing 
values. Huge stakes! 

As a result of the choice of values in this new cycle, it will be decided, whether the 
Hungarian Section advances by choosing a path of renewal or not. As the newly 
elected president, I am offering this future of progression to all IPA members in 
Hungary. I am confident that with continued optimism, perseverance and support of 
my fellow leaders, we will be able to take the path of renewal and jointly lead the 
Hungarian IPA movement into the 21st century. 
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I also believe that, for the sake of an undivided, common goal, we are forging a 
community that is not divided by opposites, but held together by the pursuit of common 
goals. 

It is clear to me that there is no present without the past, and no future without the 
present. Therefore, by respecting the achievements of my predecessors, I consider it 
a high priority to adapt quickly and flexibly to the demands of the professional and 
expansively increasing digital space. 

I will seek to develop international professional relationships and strengthen 
exchanges in the professional and private spheres. But first of all, I would like to 
convey to the Hungarian and international IPA membership the value that our óServo 
per Amikecoô motto holds. 

Dr. Valér Dános, President IPA Hungary 

 

 
55. Internationales IPA-Treffen 2020 in der Steiermark  
 
Vom 23. bis 26. Jänner 2020 fand das 55. Internationale IPA-Treffen der 
Verbindungsstelle Bruck/Mur ï Mürzzuschlag statt.   

Zum Empfang am Abend des 23.01. im 
Gasthaus Pichler in Oberaich konnte  
Verbindungsstellenleiter Walter Rosanits 
mit seinem Team 21 ausländische Gäste 
aus Deutschland, Italien und den 
Niederlanden, sowie die LGO der IPA 
Steiermark, Elke Strohmeyer, begrüßen. 
In geselliger Runde wurde bis nach 
Mitternacht das Wiedersehen gefeiert. 

Am 24.01. fuhren wir mit unseren Gästen 
nach Lannach zur Werksbesichtigung der 

Magna Steyr Fahrzeugtechnik AG. Unter fachkundiger Führung und toller 
Unterstützung unseres Italienisch-Dolmetschers Milton besichtigten wir u.a. die 
Herstellung von Allradgetrieben verschiedener Automarken. 

Nach dem ausgezeichneten Mittagessen in der Werkskantine genossen wir eine 
Führung in der Destillerie Hochstrasser in Mooskirchen, eine der größten privaten 
Destillerien Europas. Höhepunkt war die Verkostung mehrerer mit Gold 
ausgezeichneter Edelbrände. Den Abschluss des Tages gab es im Landhof Steinbäck 
in St.Stefan ob Stainz bei Steirischer Brettljause und Musik, bevor wir wieder den 
Heimweg antraten.   

Am Morgen des 25. Jänner fand der Empfang bei der Bezirkshauptmannschaft 
Bruck/Mur-Mürzzuschlag statt. BH Mag. Bernhard Preiner konnte neben mehreren 
Abgeordneten und Bürgermeistern des Bezirkes Bruck-Mürzzuschlag den 
Kommandant des SPK Graz Brig. Kurt Kemeter, und den 
Bezirkspolizeikommandanten Oberst Franz-Kurt Grabenhofer, sowie die 
Dienststellenleiter der Polizeiinspektionen des Bezirkes und viele Vertreter der 
Wirtschaft und anderer Einsatzorganisationen begrüßen.  
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Im Anschluss gab es über Einladung der Bürgermeister von Bruck/Mur und 
Kapfenberg im großen Sitzungssaal der Bezirkshauptmannschaft ein hervorragendes 
Buffet.  

Am Abend dieses Tages fand schließlich 
der 55. IPA-Ball im Stadtsaal in 
Bruck/Mur statt. Walter Rosanits konnte 
zahlreiche Persönlichkeiten aus Politik 
und Wirtschaft sowie von der Exekutive, 
der IPA und von anderen 
Einsatzorganisationen recht herzlich 
willkommen heißen. Von der IPA-Sektion 
Österreich waren Generalsekretär 
Robert Neumann, die LGO der IPA 
Steiermark Elke Strohmeyer, sowie Anita 
Tiefenbach der IPA Niederösterreich und 
mehrere Verbindungsstellenleiter und IPA-Freunden aus dem Burgenland und der 
Steiermark anwesend. Der Sekretär der Verbindungsstelle Peter Scherr eröffnete mit 
ĂAlles Walzerñ offiziell den Ball, der mit der Musik der ĂZebraós Companyñ wieder ein 
toller Erfolg wurde. 

Am Nachmittag des 26.Jänner trafen wir uns im ĂHaus der Begegnungñ in Kapfenberg 
und feierten über Einladung unserer italienischen Gäste die besonders beliebte 
ĂPasta-Partyñ. F¿r Essen und Trinken hatten Ăunsere Italienerñ gesorgt, die IPA Bruck-
Mürzzuschlag für die musikalische Umrahmung. Die Stimmung zeigte, dass der 
heurige Veranstaltungsabschluss etwas Besonderes war. 

Wir freuen uns schon auf ein Wiedersehen 2021, wenn das 56. Internationale IPA-
Treffen stattfinden wird. 

Servo per amikeco, 

Walter Rosantis, Vbst.leiter Brug/Mur ï Mürzzuschlag, IPA Österreich 

 

 

IPA Slovenia and the Slovenian Police commit 
to continue close cooperation 

 
At the end of January 2020, the President 
of IPA Section Slovenia, Joģe Senica, 
and the Director General of the Police, 
mag. Tatjana Bobnar, signed the annual 
plan of cooperation between the Police 
and IPA Section Slovenia. 

The Deputy Director General of the 
Police, Tomaģ Peļjak also attended the 
signing of the agreement.  

As both Ms Bobnar and Mr Senica 
emphasised, the collaboration is of 

mutual interest and contributes to a more successful performance of tasks, enhancing  
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a culture of security, the promotion of the Police and also enables the exchange of 
international experiences. 

This kind of cooperation between the Police and the IPA is positive, as it encourages 
participation of both active and former employees of the Police, the justice system, 
and the financial administration in professional, sports, charity and social events. Such 
gatherings do not only promote 
professional collaboration, but also 
friendships amongst the employers in 
similar professions, both domestic and 
abroad.  

As the plan anticipates, the Slovenian 
Police and IPA Section Slovenia will 
continue collaborating on various 
activities this year. IPA clubs all over the 
country intend to organise educational, 
humanitarian, sports and social events. 

Several first-aid seminars, safe driving courses, shooting with an air rifle and a pistol, 
competitions in team sports, skiing, tennis, various hiking trips, etc. will be available to 
IPA members. For those keen on culture and travelling, there will be theatre 
performances, dances, concerts and trips around Slovenia and abroad. 

Anita Kovaļiļ, IPA Slovenia 

 

 

Police Dog Swoop given IPA Section UK Honorary Membership 
 

Police Dog Swoop has been given an honorary 
life membership in recognition of his work to 
showcase policing around the world.  

Swoop was a mascot of a British Transport 
Police firearms officer (also an IPA member), 
initially for a bit of a laugh when out on patrol. It 
then turned into a a social media sensation and 
a great way to break down barriers for our 
firearms officers interacting with members of the 
public.  

He is referred to as Police Dog Swoop (or PD 
Swoop), in the same vein as other 'real' police 
dogs.  

You can also find him on his Twitter or Instagram accounts  where there are many 
pictures of him around the world:  

https://twitter.com/police_swoop ; https://www.instagram.com/police_swoop/  

So, look out for further news of PD Swoop when he attends the next BTP AGM in 
March 2020! 

Chris Duncombe,  Branch Secretary Region 9, IPA UK 

https://twitter.com/police_swoop
https://www.instagram.com/police_swoop/
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IPA Kenya hold National Congress 2020 
 
Delegates from the eight regions of the Kenyan Section gathered at the Lions Complex 
Auditorium in Loresho, Nairobi, for this yearôs National Congress. The delegates, 
mostly comprising the IPA elected leadership from the regions and also key partners 
drawn from the business community, hospitals and other charitable organisations, 
were all set for the discussions. The Lions SightFirst Eye Hospital, Nairobi has had a 
mutually beneficial relationship with IPA Kenya for a long time, and has over the years 
offered the use of their conference facilities at no cost.  

In his opening address, the IPA Kenya President, Mr. Alfred Osur, asked the regional 
leadership to first and foremost work on promoting the associationôs motto, óServo Per 
Amikecoô. Mr. Osur said that unless each and every member purposes in their heart 
to have genuine friendship with each other, police officers, both serving and retired 
may not see the need to join the association. 

The sectionôs President noted that óthe performance report for IPA Kenya in the year 
2019 was commendable, despite the common challenges which I believe all of us will 
rightly appreciateô. The following were some of the notable activities we participated 
in: A hiking exercise at Lukenya, Athi River, in Machakos County, Gender Based 
Violence Training with our partners GBVRC and the NPS in Nairobi, Nakuru and Kilifi 
Counties respectively, national retreat at the Kenya Bay Beach Hotel, a visit to four 
childrenôs homes, óMy Tree, My Peace, My Futureô season 2, national shooting 
competition, environmental day clean-up exercise in partnership with the Nairobi City 
County Government, and assistance to 5 members amounting to USD 5000. óEqually, 
I urge all registered members to establish tight networks so that we are available for 
each other, especially in times of need. Finally, I urge all members to try and bring on 
board at least one more friend this year; this is the surest way to make our Association 
grow and prosperô said the President in his closing remarks. 

The chief guest, Mr. Mohamed Amin, AIG, who represented the Inspector General, 
Mr. Hillary Mutyambai at the function, mentioned that the National Police Service 
acknowledged and appreciated the excellent work IPA Kenya was doing in all regions 
in partnership with the National Police Service. The Inspector General particularly 
noted that the tree planting exercise initiated by IPA Kenya had greatly enhanced 

The SG, Mr Jared Ojuok, welcomes the delegates to the Congress; 
L-R: Shuaib Adam, Alfed Otieno Osur, Mohamed Amin, Frankline Mugendi and Jimmy Askar 
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community policing initiatives, as local police commanders joined hands with local 
communities to preserve the environment. He mentioned that such forums were 
necessary for a good working relationship between the police and the community, and 
that the Kenyan Section had been instrumental in their creation; he was very grateful. 
Mr. Amin said that he was personally impressed by the level of organisation and the 
maturity of conduct he had witnessed in the association. 

The Inspector General urged members of the association to lead by example in their 
work stations. He said that if members of the association chose to be exemplary in 
their conduct, they could create a positive influence leading to behaviour change 
among fellow officers. The Inspector General gave his personal commitment to work 
closely with the IPA Kenyan leadership for the greater good of the Section and that of 
the National Police Service. 

At the end of the deliberations, the National Congress attendees were in agreement 
that our section was on an upward trajectory, and we could only make it better by 
doing more for our friends and the immediate communities. Activities identified for 
speedy implementation were: Visit to police officers undergoing rehabilitation and 
recovering from alcoholism and stress-related conditions. The members also resolved 
to support secondary school girls in need with school uniforms, fees and sanitary 
towels to make sure that their learning is not interrupted. The two activities will be in 
addition to our regular annual events, which shall continue as planned. 

The matter of the IPA Kenya 2020 Friendship Week, 7-13 June was discussed 
extensively. The working committees were instituted to begin work in earnest and to 
ensure that Section Kenya delivers the best Friendship Week ever. Additionally, 
individual members and organisations pledged to give time and resources towards this 
great event, and once again tasked the National Executive Board to invite the world to 
Kenya, which I hereby do: 

WELCOME TO IPA KENYA FRIENDSHIP WEEK, 7-13 JUNE 2020, AND MAKE 
FRIENDS WITH THE LIONS OF MASAI MARA. 

Jared Ojuok, Secretary General IPA Kenya 

 

Delegates led by IPA Kenya President, Mr Alfred Osur, pose for a group photo 
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IPA Sri Lanka Charity Event: 
S.K. Liu Scholarships for Children of Sri Lankan Police Officers 

 
During a visit to Sri Lanka as part of the 
IPA Friendship Tour organised by IPA Sri 
Lanka in 2014, Hong Kong-based 
entrepreneur Mr. S.K. Liu, founder of a 
Donor Agency along with his cousin, IPA 
Member David Tak Shing of IPA Hong 
Kong, noticed the need for financial 
support to children in Sri Lanka who have 
the potential, but are lacking resources 
for their education. 

In order to assist the development of the 
younger generation in Sri Lanka, Mr Liu agreed to provide financial support to the 
childrensô education, in particular for the children of the Sri Lankan Police, who will or 
are already attending university, as he believes that a strong and well educated 
generation could better assist the future development of Sri Lanka. 

The donor organisation is a private charitable outfit, registered in the Hong Kong 
Special Administrative Region (HKSAR), and one of its main donation criteria is to 
assist the education of students who have academic potential but are lacking financial 
support. 

As an initial step, Mr. S.K. Liu offered a total of 20 scholarships, each amounting to 
Rs. 5000 per month, for a period of three academic years, for university students who 
are children of Police Officers, commencing from the year 2015. 

On completion of the first programme, and as a second step, Mr Liu increased the 
donation to 35 scholarships, each totalling Rs. 5000 per month, for a period of two 
academic years, for university students who are children of Police Officers from the 
year 2018. 

On completion of the second programme, IPA Sri Lanka held the award ceremony of 
this event, fulfilling the third leg of the programme, on 29 January 2020 with the 
attendance of the Senior Deputy Inspector General of Police - Support Service, on 
behalf of the Acting Inspector General of Police and NEC Members of the Section. 

Asoka Wijetilleka, Secretary General IPA Sri Lanka 
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IPA Romania hold Regional Conference in Covasna 
 
The first regional conference of the year was organised in the Covasna resort from 14 
-16 February 2020. 

In a beautiful natural setting and a welcoming hotel, over 100 members of our 
association met from all over the country, with friendship once more the main 
component on this occasion. All participants proudly wore their traditional costumes, 
and the good will and fun was evident amongst the families who participated in this 
beautiful activity. 

Topics discussed during this regional conference included issues of general interest 
regarding the activities of our association, its proper functioning, as well as legislative 
topics, and all these were taken on board by the conference participants. 

The proceedings ended after 2 days of happiness and joy of getting together with 
members of our association, and culminated in a campfire and beautiful fireworks that 
caught the attention of those present.This event in Covasna was the first friendship 
meeting of the year, and our regional conferences will continue within the Romanian 
Section. 

Servo per Amikeco!  

Florin Olaru, President IPA Romania 


